
City of Livingston Parks and Trails Committee Meeting  

Approved Minutes  
 

December 14, 2021 
The Parks & Trails Committee met over Zoom video conferencing at 4:30 pm. 

 

1) Roll Call 

 Connor Cavigli, Sarah Stands, Jeanne-Marie Souvigney, Alison Shannon-Lier, Carol Goosey, 

Clay Bolt, Rachel Jones (arrived late). Public: Tim Stevens 

 

2) Agenda Review – No changes 

 

3) Approval of Minutes  

 Sarah Stands asked to make three corrections to the draft minutes from Nov. 17, 2021: She 

“communicated” with Mike Kardoes, not “met”; Shannon said they would leave as many dead 

trees as possible at MRVT; No Mow May report, “met” should be “meet”. Motion to approve by 

Sarah Stands, seconded by Clay Bolt, unanimously approved 

 

4) New Business – No new business 

 

5) Old Business  

 Recommendation on logo design. Discussion by Committee. Public comment: Tim Stevens 

commented, thinks it’ll work well as a wayfinding logo. Motion by Clay Bolt to recommend the 

logo to the city commission as designed, seconded by Carol, unanimously approved. 

 Suggestions for items to address in city communications policy presentation. Committee 

discussion. Jeanne invited further comments and will clarify process with Mike Kardoes. 

 Budget discussion questions to be addressed in January meeting. Mike Kardoes and Shannon 

invited, Kardoes expected. Committee discussion; send additional questions to Jeanne to forward 

to Kardoes before our next meeting. 

 Update: 

o Trails and Active Transportation Plan - Last edits due Friday, first draft will be reviewed 

by PTC and Planning Board in January. There will be an online story map available to 

the public.  

o Social and other media – slow, we will post a reminder to pick up dog poop in the next 

couple weeks. 

o Reminder: 2021 Summary for City Commission due Dec. 31. Jeanne will forward for any 

additional suggestions.  

 

6) Public Comments 

 Tim Stevens: Recommended we look at the Montana Access Project webinar about federal 

funding for ideas on applying for funding for Livingston in the future 

 

7) Committee Member Comments 

 Jeanne noted that she had received a call from Livingston Enterprise reporter John Carroll about 

Reservoir Park. 

 

8) Adjourn meeting - Alison motioned to adjourn, Carol seconded, approved unanimously at 5:18 pm. 


